MEMO
TO: Milwaukee County Combined Community Services Board Members
CC:  Geri Lyday (Disability Services Division), Michael Lappen (Behavioral Health Department), Janet Fleege (Community Access to Recovery Services- BHD), Patricia Faulhaber (Genesis Behavioral Services, Inc.), Jody Coren (Genesis Behavioral Services, Inc.), Rachel Forman (Grand Avenue Club), Vicki Wachniak (Life Navigators), Mary Till (Life Navigators), Karin Bachman (Disability Resource Center) 
FROM: Pat Linnane (MCCCSB Chair), Ann McKaig (MCCCSB Consultant)
DATE: March 1, 2018
RE:  2017/18 MCCCSB Carry Forward Listening Process Update

Background: 
In 2016, the MCCCSB proposed to sponsor a series of consumer listening sessions to meet the following objectives: describe the comprehensive community service system; learn about how this system impacts consumers and their ability to engage in community life;  and communicate these findings to stakeholders who may benefit in their design, delivery or funding of these services.  

The proposed process included the following steps: 
1) facilitate sessions with consumers in each service area;
2) prepare a report with the themes and findings; 
3) share the report to stakeholders; 
4) follow-up with stakeholders to get responses to the findings; 
5) share the stakeholder response with consumers; 
6) identify possible recommendations for improving the comprehensive service system and/or unmet needs in the community and communicate those to administrators.   

Steps 1-3 were achieved with the support of DSD staff in 2016 and early 2017.  Following this accomplishment, the MCCCSB Chair worked with Geri Lyday to secure resources for a part-time contractor to facilitate and coordinate the steps #4-6.  Ann McKaig began providing these services in September of 2017 and has been working closely with the chair of the MCCCSB, DHHS administrators and community partners to move the process forward.  The dedicated resources to fund this process and the enthusiastic collaboration with administrators and community partners is greatly appreciated.  

Current Status: The process has become a project of the MCCCSB and has assumed the name Carry Forward Listening Process. The project name hopes to convey the intent to build an ongoing conversation about the importance of maintaining and strengthening a service system that supports a person’s ability to feel a part of the community.  Completing this round of the process (steps 4-6 above) includes three meetings for each service area: a planning meeting with providers and administrators, a facilitated conversation with consumers and providers, and a follow-up meeting with providers to review the most recent consumer comments and identify possible next steps.   Ann McKaig is working with Pat Linnane to design a report that can reflect the conversation that is taking place over time as well as an action plan that may be executed provided the resources and partnerships needed to do so are available. 

This project is completely collaborative which means the rate of progress is directly tied to availability of partners, consultant and chairperson, as well as the time required to design the “best” next step based on current factors and interests. In short, the intent of moving something forward means continual assessment and planning to capture the best opportunities for a meaningful outcome.  

The MCCCSB acts as an advisory team for this project. We are committed to keeping the board members and partners engaged over the months that it takes to complete this round of the process. To this end, we offer a brief summary of the project activity since September 2017 within each service area and status of next steps. 

Substance Abuse Recovery Services:  
11/2/17 -Janet Fleege, re-engagement meeting 
11/15/17- Jody Coren, Patty Falhaber, Genesis Behavioral Health Systems- planning 
11/27/15- Jeanetta Robinson House- Carry Forward Community Conversation 
1/11/18- Jody, Janet, Patricia- debrief meeting 
1/17/18- Mike Lappen- shared, updated

Mental Health Services:
2/7/18- Rachel Forman and staff
2/21/18- Grand Avenue Club Carry Forward Community Conversation
Next Step: compile comments, review with staff and members

Cognitive Disability Services:
October 2017- met with Vicki Wachniak to re-engage for next steps, had to pause planning for more coordination to take place
2/23/18- Mary Till, planning meeting
3/1/18- Carry Forward Community Conversation
Next Step: compile comments, review with staff and members

Physical Disability Services: 
Initiate planning with MCCCSB members Luanne and Lisa to identify best opportunity for participation.- TBD

Juvenile Court Services:  Juvenile Court Services asked the MCCCSB to collaborate with Running Rebels to seek consumer input about what youth needed from the system to transition back into the community.  The collaboration was successful but the clients were unable to participate at that time.   

Recommendation: Continue with next steps to complete this round of the process and generate a report to share with stakeholders and integrate into possible recommendations to DHHS administrators, DHS and County Board of Supervisors in 2018-2019.  Request a workplan from Ann McKaig to ensure the resources needed to complete are available and the timetable for completion is in keeping with the 2018 MCCCSB priorities.  

